Minutes

Sauk County Library Board

Tuesday, July 10, 2012

Spring Green Public Library

9:00 A.M.

Present:  Sauk County Library Board:  Ken Grant, Baraboo; Judy Ashford, Merrimac; Sue Meise, Spring Green;  Cindy Shanks, Merrimac; Tom Benson, Reedsburg
Librarians and SCLS Representative: Sue Ann Kucher, Reedsburg; Ben Miller, Sauk City; Maureen Palmer, Reedsburg; Carolyn Forde, Plain; Carol Anderson, Spring Green; Jennifer Endres Way, Prairie du Sac; Meg Allen, Baraboo; Raina Roloff, North Freedom; Lee Schaurer, LaValle/Rock Springs; Denise Anton Wright, SCLS Representative.

Guests: Vern Demers, Linda Therig
1. Judy Ashford called the meeting to order and verified compliance with the Open Meetings Law at 9:05 a.m.
2. Members of the Spring Green Library Board, Vern Demers and Linda Therig, introduced themselves to the Board
3. Sue Meise moved and Cindy Shanks seconded a motion to approve the agenda.  Passed unanimously.
4. Cindy Shanks moved Sue Meise seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the May 7, 2012 meeting of the Sauk County Library Board.  Passed unanimously.
5. Denise Anton Wright provided the SCS report.  SCLS is currently involved with budgetary matters.  Last year one position was not replaced at SCLS as a cost savings measure; this year SCLS is looking for other ways to save additional dollars.  Staffing at SCLS: John Mark Bolthouse will be taking the Director position at the Fond du Lac Library.  July 1, 2012 was the deadline for libraries to submit for adjacent county reimbursement, and we are currently gathering that information.
6. Libraries are busy with their summer programs.  North Freedom has received $35,000  from an anonymous donor.  Spring Green has completed their strategic plan.  Reedsburg added new shelving to areas of the library.  Sue Steiner is retiring on July 27, 2012, and there will be a retirement open house on July 25, 2012.  Sue Ann Kucher has been promoted to the Director position at the Reedsburg PL, and Maureen Palmer has been promoted to Assistant Director.   The Prairie du Sac Library has opened in its new location.  Forty children have signed up for the Plain Library’s summer programs.  The Sauk Library had the highest monthly circulation on record this June, 14,000+.  Ben Miller will bring in his library’s 3D printer for a demonstration at a future Board meeting.  The Baraboo PL will present its strategic plan at its July meeting.  
7. 2013 Budget Discussion:  We do not have the cross border dollar amount from the Winding Rivers Library System, so that number needs to be determined and plugged into our budget.  Maureen Palmer provided a number of budgetary charts and graphs for the Board’s consideration.  The Budget Subcommittee will consider restoring some funding to the technology line under the County Service Costs section of the budget.  The full board will meet after the Budget Subcommittee finalizes its proposal.
8. Next Meeting:  To be determined.

9. Ken Grant moved and Tom Benson seconded a motion to adjourn.  Passed unanimously.

